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Nat 99/12

TAX OFFICE CLAMPS DOWN ON SCHEMES

Following the issue of a ruling on certain employee benefit arrangements last year and subsequent intelligence, the Tax Office has placed an embargo on the issue of private binding rulings and advance opinions on employee benefit schemes, controlling interest arrangements, offshore and non-complying superannuation funds as the next step in tackling aggressive tax planning in this area.  

Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody said in addition the Tax Office would withdraw a range of advance opinions previously issued.

“This is being done while we undertake a review of all information and arrangements now available in the area.

“We have also seen evidence in the past where advance opinions were used to heavily market arrangements that in the end event were not implemented according to the arrangement on which the opinion was given.

“In the wake of last year’s ruling (TR98/D12),  a number of taxpayers are rolling into new arrangements. We will be paying particular attention to these arrangements and will be ensuring they meet the requirements of the law,” Mr Carmody said.
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